
 

 

 

First, a big THANK YOU goes out to all of you who made donations ($645 total) 

and gave me the momentum to ‘plunge into the ocean’ as a Polar Bear!  The 

weather was great and although the cold water was shocking, I was quickly 

warmed knowing that it was all for a worthy cause – the Special Olympic athletes.  

Also, thank you to Lions Jack & Guyla Brinckmeyer for opening up the Drift Inn 

afterwards for fellowship, food and warmth. 
 

As we enter into March, each club should be preparing their slate of officers for the 

2015-2016 Lions year.  As you do so, remember the commitment that you renewed 

this year; committing yourself to lead and help out wherever possible.  When you 

are asked to take on a position – say “yes” - your club depends upon it!  Then, 

when the notice comes out, sign up to attend our District Leadership Training ses-

sion on June 6, 2015 and receive the resources needed to make you the very best 

you can be. 
 

Again, we must remain persistent in our quest to find new members.  Don’t be 

afraid to ask your friends, relatives, neighbors and co-workers.  Let them experi-

ence the feelings you have enjoyed when helping others.  At the end of January, 

our membership is down by 35 members.  Now if --- each club brought in one new 

member and we had no drops, we could, once again, regain our self-respect as a 

district.  LCI states that to remain a district we are required to have 35 clubs with a 

membership of 1,250.  We have the 35 clubs, but we are at 1,264 – not counting 

deceased members (which is 15).  There is still time to get our district in the posi-

tive but it’s going to take everyone’s help.  Let your club be the one to put us over 

the top!  Schedule a club open house and invite prospective members to a meeting.  

Let them get to know what your club does.  But more importantly – invite them to 

be a Lion! 

   March 8th spring ahead…Do you know people who are willing to help but 

there isn’t a Lions club near them?  Then, let’s spring ahead and take action 

in getting a new club started in that area.  Let’s give others the same opportu-

nity that we have to make a difference.  Talk it over with your club and decide 

where you would like to sponsor a new club.  Remember, more hands means more 

work gets done!  For more information, contact myself, GLT Chair Tee Bell, or 

GMT Chair Mary Lee Phillips.  

  

We Serve – Because We Care!     Cheryl Jones, District Governor 
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I am a member of a team, and I rely on the team, 
I defer to it and sacrifice for it, because the team, 

not the individual, is the ultimate champion.  
-- Mia Hamm 



 

 

Cruise To Service  
 

In January we had our 3rd cabinet meeting.   I would like to thank DG Cheryl for giving 

me the  opportunity to chair  part of  the meeting.     Also thanks to the cabinet for  

approving my pin design for next year. 

Can you believe it is February already?  We only  have 3 or 4 visitations left to do. I 

can honestly say I have enjoyed  the fellowship at every meeting.  We  have  the       

Regional Lions Leadership training at  Wor-Wic Community College and the DLF 

Breakfast coming soon. Hope to see you there. 

 

In March  we will  be busy with the  District B Social, Mid-Winter Social, Bowling   

Tournament and Leader Dog North and South.  Let’s show our support for these  

activities. 

  As always, we need all hands on board to finish out the year with 

ROARING SUCCESS. 

Yours in Lionism, 

James R. Coverdale 

1st  Vice District Governor 

The Power of Service to Others 
 

 

 

 

The club visits with DG Cheryl are coming to a close in February. They 

continue to be a source of inspiration for me as each club provides support and 

service in their communities.  

The Delaware Lions Foundation breakfast is at the Rookery North in Milford, DE on 

February 28th. It is another opportunity to recognize and honor two 22D Lions, PID 

Ralph N. Helm and PID James A. McCarty.  The DLF was created to support Lions 

Clubs throughout 22D. Their support makes funds available for many community 

needs and helping clubs with grants for projects. 
 

February is Heart Month and I know the beat goes on for Lions to SERVE in District 

22D. 

Stay warm with the shared friendship of fellow Lions. 

SVDG Glenn 
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From Our Vice District Governors  

22 D  LIONS 
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DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S VISITATION SCHEDULE 
 

February 16 ................................. 6:30 Dover Lions Club 3rd Monday 

  Dover Lioness Club 

February 18 ................................. 6:45 Clayton Lions Club   and 3rd Wednesday 

                                                                                                 Capitol City Lions Club  

February 23 ................................. 6:30 New Castle Hundred Lions Club 4th Monday 

DSU Campus................................   TBA 

Pictures  courtesy of Bob Jones  

DG Visitation to  Frederica Spring Creek 

January  19 

To  view more pictures from all 

previous visitations ~ go to District 

22-D Lions Clubs  International 

Facebook page! 

DG Visitation to Camden-Wyoming 

February 9 

DG Visitation to Rehoboth Beach 

February 11 
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DISTRICT EVENTS 2014-2015 

22-D Cabinet Meetings  
April 12, 2015 ..................................................................................................... Modern Maturity Center 

MD – 22 Socials 
District 22-B .................................................................................................................................... 3/7/15 

District 22-C - Waldorf, MD ......................................................................................................... 4/18/15 

District 22-D Events 

MD 22 Regional Leadership Institute .......................................................................... Feb. 20-21, 2015 

DLF Breakfast .............................................................................................................................. 2/28/15 

LVRF Vision Days .................................................................................................................... March 2015 

22-B Social ..................................................................................................................................... 3/7/15 

DLF Board Meeting ..................................................................................................................... 3/18/15 

Mid-Winter Social ........................................................................................................................ 3/21/15 

Bowling Tournament ................................................................................................................... 3/22/15 

Delaware State Lions Day ........................................................................................................... 3/24/15 

Leader Dog Program – North ...................................................................................................... 3/30/15 

Leader Dog Program – South ..................................................................................................... 3/31/15 

LVRF Dinner ................................................................................................................................. 4/11/15 

Fourth Cabinet Meeting .............................................................................................................. 4/12/15 

22-C Social – Waldorf, MD .......................................................................................................... 4/18/15 

DLF Walk ...................................................................................................................................... 4/26/15 

MD 22 Convention – Dover, Delaware ...................................................................... 5/18 thru 5/21/15 

Memorial Day Parade – Washington, DC ................................................................................... 5/25/15 

DLF Board Meeting ....................................................................................................................5/27//15 

District 22-D Leadership School .................................................................................................... 6/6/15 

Special Olympics Games .............................................................................................. June 12-13, 2015 

Blue/Gold Football Game ........................................................................................................... 6/20/15 

LCI Convention – Honolulu, Hawaii ........................................................................... 6/26 thru 6/30/15  

 

 

 

There is still time to register for the 2015 Honolulu International Convention 

June 26-30 and to book your convention housing through LCI.   

22D’s Hotel Assignment is the Sheraton Waikiki.           

 COME AND JOIN THE FUN ! 
 

           More information can be found at www.lionsclubs.org 

Sheila Schieferstein  — District International Convention Chair 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/news-and-events/international-convention/for-attendees/news-conv-hotels.php
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Obituaries 

Lion Joseph S. Harrington ~ Wilmington Manor Club ~passed away January  2015 

He became a lion in 1950 and served 65 years. 

Lion Charles Heritage ~Camden-Wyoming Lions Club ~passed away  February 12, 2015 

Charter Member   He became a member in 1954 and served for 60 years. 

Lion Lois Stewart Drulik ~ Middletown Lions Club ~ passed away February 6, 2015 

She became a lion in 2011 and served for 4 years. 

MARCH 

MEMBERSHIP FOCUS: WOMEN   

EYE DONOR AWARENESS MONTH 
 

March 1:  Lions Services for Children Symposium funding for fiscal year 2014-2015 opens up to dis-

tricts and multiple districts in all Constitutional Areas, plus the Continent of Africa, based on 

availability. 

March 7-9:  Advanced Lions Leadership Institute 

March 24: Delaware State Lions Day 

March 31:  Last day for LCI Honolulu regular convention registration fees of $150  

DELAWARE STATE LIONS DAY 

MARCH 24, 2015 
 

March 24th has been designated as Delaware State Lions Day.   A brief ceremony will begin at  Legisla-

tive Hall in Dover at 2pm.  Our district will receive a proclamation in honor of the service that we, as 

Lions, Lioness, and Leos, provide to our communities throughout the state.  In recognition of   State 

Lions  Day, if any  club is planning  to do a service project on this day, please  send me  something   

regarding the project – short write-up and  pictures….DG Cheryl 

ORIENTATION SESSION 

“Get To Know Your District” 
 

Many of you have expressed an interest in having an orientation class 

about our  organizational structure and how it operates.  It is scheduled for 

Saturday April 25th from 10am to noon at DelVets Building in Dover.  There 

would be no cost to Lions attending this event.  Let DG Cheryl know if you 

would like to attend so we can make sure to accommodate the number of 

attendees to the size of the room.  New or old – if you are a Lion, it will 

benefit you! 
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YOUTH SCHOLARSHIP! 
The Lions International Pin Trading Club is proud to announce a Youth Scholarship of US$2,500 for a graduat-
ing senior who is the child or grandchild of a Lion or Lioness and/or a member of a Leo Club. The most important 
aspect of the Youth Scholarship Program is to help a young person pursue his/her education and follow their 
dreams. 

The LITPC takes great pride in fulfilling the motto of Lions Clubs International, "WE SERVE". During the Sight-
First II Campaign, the pin traders contributed US$144,000 to LCIF. Our Scholarship Program is another example 
of the pin traders' slogan, "Lions First". 

Selection of the scholarship recipient will be based on academic achievement, an essay stating the student's goals, a 
statement of reason(s) for applying and an overview of work, community and school service, and letters of recom-
mendation. Applications and supporting documentation are to be completed and submitted to the pin trading club 
scholarship chairman named below by March 15,2015 
We encourage all graduating seniors who are the children/grandchildren of Lions or Lioness members or who are 
members of Leo Clubs to participate in our Scholarship Program 
. 

James J. Minnich, PDG  
228 Sandra Road 
Wilmington, DE 19803 
302-654-7326 
jimlion@aol.com 
Pin Trading Club Scholarship Chairman  

Lions License Plates 
 

The Lions License Plate is only one of many unique ways that District 22-D uses to promote Lions 

Clubs and our commitment to Lionism.  As a license plate holder in 22-D, you are given the oppor-

tunity to choose your own number rather than the Department of Motor Vehicles assigning you a 

number.  The cost to you is only $12 which is a onetime fee. 

 

During District Governor Cheryl’s official visitation, she gave each Club a FREE Lions License Plate 

which can be given to a Club Member.  This is a great opportunity for each Club to show its appre-

ciation to a deserving member as well as promote Lions throughout the state.  

 The “free” Lions License Plate order form must be submitted to Bruce Marvel no later than June 

15th as the “free” license plates must be issued before the end of the Lions year in June.   

DO NOT LET THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR’S “FREE” PLATE GO TO WASTE. 

   

 Bruce Marvel 

             District License Plate Chairperson 

     

mailto:jimlion@aol.com
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In the News: Delaware Lions Sight Team 

Fellow Lions, we received some well deserved recognition!  Mr. Toedtman requested glasses for a mission in Santo 

Domingo and we were able to assist.  This was due to a TEAM effort!  You, the Lions of Delaware, deserve the 

thanks of every person who benefits from these glasses.  You, the Lions of Delaware, are what our International 

President is so proud of: men and women who serve others everyday and do such great work.  

Thank you for all that you do!  

PCC Clyde Bragg 

PRESCOOL VISION SCREENING 
This is a reminder to all clubs doing preschool eye screening to send a report to helenfriend10@gmail.com. for 

this year, September through January. Please send reports monthly after January. 

 Please include  the type of machine used, number of lion hours, and the number of children screened/ passed/

failed,  Also give any thoughts of the screening process. you might have and any needed changes. 

Yours In Lionism 

Helen Friend ~ District Preschool  Vision Screening Chairperson 

mailto:helenfriend10@gmail.com
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Pictures  courtesy of 

Bob Jones  

DG Cheryl also presented; King Lion Melvin Nace, Capitol City 

Lions, PDG Charles Covington , Lewes Lions, and 1st VDG Jim 

Coverdale, Millsboro Lions  with a Bronze Certificate of Appre-

ciation for being members of the Cabinet who sponsored a new 

member during this Lions Year 2014-2015 .  

PDG Bob Jones was 

awarded a certificate for 

renewing his status as a 

Certified Guiding Lion. 

DG Cheryl presented Presidential Region and Zone Chairperson Awards to : (Picture 1) RI 

Chair Tim Dalby, RI Z1 Chair Gail Krebs, RIZ2 Chair Emil LaVita; (Picture 2) RII Chair 

Charles Taylor, RII Z1 Chair Jerry Lawrence, RII Z2 Chair Cathy Draper; and (Picture 3) 

RIII Chair Ron Scott, RIII Z1 Chair Ed Springer, RIII Z2 Chair John McDonnell. 

1 2 3 

1st VD Jim Coverdale 

KL Melvin Nace 

PDG Charles Covington 
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Pictures  courtesy of 

Bob Jones  

 

BRRR!  ARE WE CRAZY? 

Lions don’t let Lions Plunge Alone! 

It is for a good cause! On Sunday February 1st, about 3,500 people plunged into the cold 

Atlantic Ocean in Rehoboth, DE.  Luckily, the day was very clear, 

sunny and not too cold……... 

Over $780,000 was raised to benefit Delaware Special Olympics. 

DG Cheryl raised $645 for her Plunge and thanks everyone who 

donated.   On the right is proof of her plunging, along with a fellow 

lion!!!    Pictured below are more of 22D’s plungers and watchers. 

Does anyone know which Lion 

is in the costume below?? 
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Club Happenings 

Issue 8 

Harrington Lions 
 

Welcome to our newest member of the Lions Club. Kelly Willey. (picture on the right) 

We held our Lions Auction at the Farmington Fire House on February 7th.   No 

report yet on how much we made. 

Wilmington Manor Lions 
 

For our January Food Drive we received over 200 canned goods, plus a large quantity of pasta and noodles. 

The Food Pantries at Asbury United Methodist Church and Victory Christian’s Veterans program were the 

recipients.  

It was  suggested at the January meeting that we consider a clothing drive as our next service project. 

We will discuss this option at our February Board meeting. 

Rehoboth Lions 
 

 We welcome new member Patricia Jordan Rios.  PDG Richard Merriwether was her 

sponsor. See picture on the right.  

We presented a $1,500 check to West Rehoboth Children and Youth Program on 

February 3 at the West Side New Beginnings Building. The Cape Gazette covered 

the presentation.   

Claymont Lions 
 

Lion Harry Grandel has been contributing bar soap, shampoo, hand cream, tooth paste, tooth brushes and 

shaving cream for needy families to the Claymont Community Center. He has donated 324 kits to date.  

James ‘Tony’ Bleyer became a Claymont Lion on January 14, 2015. Tony and wife Jill have one child. They 

reside at 15 Mt. Vernon Drive, Claymont, DE 19703. Welcome, Lion Tony. 

Congratulations to IPP Steve Hallsted, who received the Club Excellence Award for the Lion Year 2013-

2014. 

Claymont Lions are encouraged to bring food items for the Claymont Community Center Food Closet the 

first meeting of each month.  

February 21, 2015 – Winter Pancake Breakfast – Claymont Fire Co  (see ad on page 20) 

March 28, 2015 – Spring Pancake Breakfast – Brandywine Hundred Fire Co  
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Club Happenings 

Newark Lions 
 

On February 3rd we met to coordinate our homeless project. The items were placed in gallon size zip loc k 

bags and delivered to the Newark Empowerment for distribution to the homeless in our community. We 

made stickers to place on the bags indicating that the items were provided by the Newark Lions. 

Lion Jean reported that she sorted and packed 141 pairs of glasses to be delivered to Lion Al O’Neill for 

recycling. Lion Marilyn collects the glasses from the various sites and delivers them to Lion Jean for pack-

ing and delivery. If you know of someplace to place a box, let us know. 

Camden–Wyoming Lions 
 

REMINDER: Sat Mar 14: Flapjack Breakfast at Applebee’s (Camden location ~ see Ad on page 19) 

Lion Bill Pippin reported that our club did 13 food baskets for Christmas for families at Simpson School.  

We sold a total of 188 tickets for the Milford Car Raffle this year. 

Our Club received a check from Grotto's for the Christmas Tree Fund Raiser! We raised $31 from customers 

at Grotto's for Special Olympics! Thanks to all who helped. 

Lion Pete Analore has informed me that we’ve received our official certification for IRS non-profit status. 

We would like to thank all those who helped pull together all the necessary paperwork and submissions for 

getting this accomplished. 

 

Leo Club Meetings are the 2nd Thursday of each month 7:30AM at CRHS, led by CRHS Faculty Member Ms. 

Melissa Dimartino. Leo Club President is Julie Haynes  
 

Lord Baltimore Lions 

  

In response to the LCI Hunger Initiative, our club members have provided some 300 food items or paper 

goods to the food bank at the Pyle Center in Roxanna and the homeless shelter in Bethany Beach.  

In order to continue our efforts to support the homeless shelter, we will have a donation jar at our club 

meetings. They are in need of quarters for washing machines for their residents.  

 Our club sold over 11,000 chances  for the Milford Car Raffle this year. Milford Lions sold the winning car 

ticket. Our club had 4 - $500 winners.  

 We received information on fund raising by selling plant bulbs. Board agreed we should give this a try, so 

we  are sending for 10-12 sales kits. 

Lord Baltimore Lioness 
 

The LB Lioness Club is offering two, $1000 scholarships to Indian River High School (IRHS) seniors in 

good standing.  

Mark the date of MAY 5, 2015 for the LB Lioness Fashion Show to be held at the Rehoboth Beach  Country 

Club. More details to follow. 



 

 

Capitol City Lions 
 

We sold 1,281 tickets for the Milford Car Raffle this year and that put us 5th in 

our district. We collected 76 pairs of used eyeglasses for recycling and 9 pairs of 

sunglasses during January. We received one request from an individual for help 

with eye examination/glasses ; loaned out one walker and provided 202 items to the 

Code Purple Program. We spent 4 and a half hours transporting a non-lion to hospi-

tal appointments  

Lion Cecil (a.k.a. Lion Melvin Nace) mascot of the 

Capitol City Lions was invited to the Friends of 

Kent County Library Winter Carnival's Around the World in 180 Minutes. 

He is  pictured with Hilary Welliver, Assistant Director of Community 

Services, County Librarian, Kent County Division. On the left, is a  picture 

of some of the children waiting to have their pictures taken sitting on Lion 

Cecil's lap       Thanks to Lion Cecil's "handler" James (Jim) Beardsworth 

Jr. of the library staff for assisting in preventing any problems due to 

unseen obstacles.  
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Club Happenings 

Laurel Lions 
 

The Laurel Lions Club Show Boat is once again visiting the Laurel area. “Broadway” is coming to our town on 

March 26, 27, 28 2015. See Ad on page 21. 

Recently the Laurel Lions Club has provided an area resident with a wheel chair ramp, and helped in the pur-

chase of an adult tricycle for a Laurel resident. This young adult has spina bifida which is a very debilitating 

disease. The tricycle makes it possible for him to travel to town to visit his church and go to the library.  
 

Leo Leader, Lion Jami Gordy reported that the Laurel Leos collected hats and mittens for the joint Li-

ons/Leos Worldwide Service Project. They will be assisting with a skit in The Laurel Variety Showboat, “A 

Night on Broadway” this year.  

Millsboro Lions 

 

Lion Mitch continues to work on the Variety show scheduled for MAY 9. Let him know of talents that can be 

used!! (See Ad on pg 21)  

Grotto Tree gave us $128 for DLF from our club. 

At DG Visit - Lions Everett (40), Lion Jan (25), Lion Joanne 

(10) and IPDG Mary Lee (10) received chevrons from LCI for 

years of service as Lions.   

Lion Greg received chevron for 10 years service.  
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Club Happenings 

Pike Creek Hockessin Lions 

 

Reminders: Please Save Zingo’s receipts for Lynette, Eyeglasses for Bob & Name 

the mascot. 

Our new member, Kerry Alphin, became a Lion on January 19th. He is a Delaware 

native who graduated from Delcastle High School in 1974. He is a Coast Guard vet-

eran who recently retired from a 28 year career as an independent power house 

operator.  

Glasgow Lions  
 

A pancake Breakfast has been scheduled at the Glasgow Applebees from 8AM to 10AM on May 16th. 

We have reserved Friday night, June 5th, for our annual trek to the Blue Rocks Game. It is also fireworks 

Night. 

We have collected a total of 1750  pairs of eye glasses this lions year and 1 hearing aid.  

 Preliminary figures reported a profit of $554 from our November Pancake Breakfast.   

Midway Lions 
 

 On January 14th & 15th, children's Eye screening took place at 

Cottage Kids.  

Don’t forget to bring in food items for Casa San Francisco.  

PDG Bob Jones spoke at our January 19th luncheon meeting about 

the Leader Dog Building Projects. He shared pictures, slides and 

short films on what Leader Dog is really about and the building 

project that is going on.  

Dover Lioness 

The Dover Lioness’ will be selling Yogurt Covered Raisins and Candy Covered Peanuts in the spring. Place 

your orders now by calling any of the Dover Lioness members. The price  is $5.00 per bag (pound) and 

they will be available at our Quarter Auction. (Ad on page 20) Pre-orders are very welcome 

Lewes Lions 

 

Lewes Lions Club held a Valentines Social February 14th at the Briarwood Clubhouse. 

Every year our club provides a first year scholarship for a worthy student  selected from the local high 

school by the Scholarship Committee in cooperation with the school. Selection is based on academic stand-

ing, financial need, proficiency in extracurricular activities and standing with fellow students. The club 

also sponsors a scholarship for a student attending Beebe Nursing School. 



 

 

Frederica Spring Creek Lions 

  

To help the Trinity UM Church food pantry we are asking club members to bring one 

item from the food list to each meeting, or just bring items to one meeting (your 

choice), to help keep the pantry stocked. 

Our Adopt-a-Highway application is complete and the sign will be up soon!  Now we 

have to wait for the weather to warm up a little 

to do our clean-up! 

We are scheduled to do eye screening on the 

children at Building Blocks Day Care on February 

19th. 

Pictured on the right are, our Peace Poster winner, Katie Lankford, 

displaying her winning poster and chairperson Cheri.  

Pictured on the left are some of the ‘CRAZY SOCKS’ from our contest 

on January 19th. 

See ad on page 22 for Beef & Dumpling Dinner on April 11th. 
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Club Happenings 

Middletown Lions  

 

135 pairs of glasses collected at various eye box collection sites throughout Middletown. Two 

hearing aids were given to Lion Fred Williamson of Brookside. 

PRESCHOOL EYE SCREENING is scheduled for Feb. 18 - 9 am, Boys & Girls Club Preschool. We 

are almost finished with our eye screenings for this year. 

We are saddened to announce that we have lost one of our newest and very active members, Lois 

Drulik, to cancer. 

 

Fenwick Island Lions 

 

Thanks to a generous contribution to our club from members who wish to remain anonymous, we are in a 

position to finance a complete renovation of the restroom building at the Delaware State Police run Camp 

Barnes in Frankford Construction will begin around February 

2nd, with an expected completion by the first week in May… 

A special thanks to the community for coming out and sup-

porting our November spaghetti dinner. We recognize & thank 

the Indian River High School Leos who assisted us in serving 

the dinners. Thank you also to Lion Scott Fornwalt for allow-

ing us to use the Fenwick Crab House and staff to hold our 

annual spaghetti dinner. As in the past, the left over food was 

given to Diakonia, a shelter in Ocean City, MD. 
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Club Happenings 

Dover Lions 
 

Eye screening was completed as of February 4th. 423 were screened, 390 passed, 24 were referred and 9 

were unable to complete.. 

White Cane Days are scheduled on Friday, Saturday and Sunday, March, 6th, 7th, and 8th at the West Dover 

Redner’s, Rt. 8 and on Friday, Saturday and Sunday, May, 1st, 2nd, and 3rd at the Cheswold/Dover Redner’s, 

Rt. 13. 

On February 10th, we held Grotto’s Community Night, for the Dover Lions. Thank you to those members and 

fellow Lions who supported us by attending. 

Final accounting of our chicken fry shows our club profit, after all expenses  was $3,768.07. 

We will have another Crab Feast  Raffle this year. Tickets are for sale and the drawing will be held August 

17, 2015. 

Dewey Beach Lions 
 

The Dewey Beach Lions Club presented a check to the 

Rehoboth Beach Volunteer Fire Department on Friday, 

February 7th.  The check represented proceeds from the 

DB Lions Club first annual craft Beer Festival held in Octo-

ber.  Also included in the check was the Club’s annual con-

tribution to the RBVF building fund.  The club has annually 

been donating to the building fund for years. 

 

Shown l to r:  DB Lion and Fire company volunteer Jim May, 

Jimmy O’Connor DBLC Treasurer, Don Mitchell Jr. RBVF 

Chief Engineer, Chauthm March RBVF Chief. 

Milton Lions 
 

During the month of December and January 8 new referrals have been made 

for eye-glasses. 

Our Spaghetti Dinner Date is set for March 28th 2015 from 4-8 pm. Tickets 

are available for sale now. 

 Milton Train: Lion Trucks are being rebuilt and the cars are elevated to prevent flooding. 

Three ramps are scheduled for construction.  

Our club will participate in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade on Sunday afternoon, March 8th at 2 PM. We need  

convertibles and green hats. We also will sponsor a sign on the Milton Little League Field. 

Our information recruiting brochure is being updated  too. 
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Club Happenings 

Milford Lions 
 

Four of our members had a lot of fun helping out at the Special Olympics Bowling Tournament in January. 

Our annual Spaghetti Dinner is scheduled for March 7th at the Milford High 

School. Club visitations will be granted to other clubs if two or more of your mem-

bers attend the dinner. See flyer  on page 19 for more information. 

Our Club is holding a Spirit Night at the Milford Chick-Fil-A. Please come out to 

enjoy some great chicken while helping a fellow club.  We get credit for every 

ticket that is collected so if you plan on attending please order and check out in-

dividually. Coupon ticket is attached. 

 

Talleyville- Naamans Lions 
 

Some of our members attended the 3rd Cabinet meeting.  Our Club is preparing for Spring White Cane and 

Flea Market fundraisers. 

Laurel Lioness 
 

We held a 50/50 raffle that was drawn on Feb. 2.  We collected $834.00 and gave to the winner, Maggie 

Proctor, $417.00. Money from the 50/50 goes to the annual scholarships we do for graduating seniors - 

last year we gave 5 .  

We sponsor the Miss/Little Miss Laurel Pageant and it will be April 18th.One of the prizes is a Scholar-

ship to the winner of Miss Laurel.   

The next big project for us is our Beer/Wine Party on March 7th.  We have all local breweries and wineries 

lots of "free" food, 50/50, door prizes and a silent auction. (see Ad on pg 18) 

Brookside Lions 
 

We wish a Happy Valentines Day to all our fellow Lions. Our club was excited to have Bob Jones from Leader 

Dog speak at our February meeting. Bob spoke on how dogs are now being trained at a few select correc-

tional facilities with amazing results. We are proud to support such a great organization. While UD basket-

ball parking continues to be an endeavor of our club, our upcoming Italian Festival on March 28th is the big 

news ! See more details posted in the Bulletin on page 19 and be sure to call Lion Dave or King Lion Ronnie 

for tickets at only $15.00 per person. Hope to see you there ! 
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Lion James Kendall – Bridgeville Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Larry Skala 

Lion Savgi Isik – Capitol City Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Mel Nace 

Lion James Bleyer – Claymont Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Dick Gackenbach 

Lion Ernest Felici Jr. – Dewey Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Richard Nofi 

Lion Bob Rebarchik – Dewey Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Mike Rebarchik 

Lion Cindy Vincent – Dewey Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Kenny Vincent 

Lion David Wilson – Dewey Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Joe Polinski 

Lion John Young – Dewey Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Pat Wright 

Lion Diane Kiefer – Dover Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Rosemarie Milne 

Lion Kelly Willey – Harrington Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Sherry Clark 

Lion Bette McGrath – Milton Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Bob Carbone 

Lion Maurice McGrath – Milton Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Bob Carbone 

Lion Rose Marie Noble – Milton Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion John Rees 

Lion Kerry Alphine - Pike Creek/Hockessin Club -  Sponsor: Lion Bob Straub  

Lion Patricia Rios – Rehoboth Beach Lions Club – Sponsor:  Lion Rodolfo Rios 

         

 

     Corrections/Changes to Roster Book 

                                        (Corrections are in color) 
 

Page 16                               PDG Dominic E. Scatasti, Sr.     (Lion Nicole) 

     13 Fordham Ave. Wilmington Manor Gardens,  

     New Castle, DE 19720 

  Page 44  Delaware City    KL Charles Neel  (e-mail) 

       kfncin30@aol.com 

  Page 57                     Talleyville—Naamans  Treasurer (e-mail) 

       maj2215@verizon.net  

22 D   

mailto:maj2215@verizon.net
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Our first printing of 400 copies sold out in December as we expected.  
Sorry we were not able to get a second printing in time for the holidays BUT  
The second printing of the cookbooks has arrived.  
Over 390 wonderful recipes from Lions, Lioness, and Leos of 22-D and a few Lions 
friends from outside Delaware. This is a collection of the most creative culinary delights 
you could imagine.  
Cookbooks are 5” X 8 1/2”- 3 ring binder for easy 

use!  

At an affordable $15.00 each  

Place your orders now with any of the three Lions 

listed. 

THE BOOKS ARE BACK!!  
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Mark Your Calendars !! 

  Special Olympic's  Opening Eyes 

Program will be held on Saturday, 

June 13, 2015. 

  Volunteers will be needed !! 

  Information will soon follow.   

 

 

Lion Ann Reiver 

 302-762-6970 
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Lord Baltimore Lions’ Fruit Sale 

2015 
 

         Order by                               For Pick-up on 

Saturday, March 7, 2015          Saturday, March 14, 2015  

 

NAVELS               1/5 - $15.00     2/5 - $23.00     4/5 - $34.00  

TEMPLES             1/5 - $14.00     2/5 - $20.00     4/5 - $30.00 
(As available)  

VALENCIA            1/5 - $14.00     2/5 - $20.00    4/5 - $30.00 
(As available)  

GRAPEFRUIT       1/5 - $14.00    2/5 - $20.00     4/5 - $28.00  

TANGERINES       1/5 – 14.00     2/5 –$24.00  

MIXED BOXES – With GRAPEFRUIT 2/5 - $20.00  

 
To place an order, call the Lions Club voice mail at 302-539-
0619 and follow the instructions; or  you can e-mail your 

order to stein@mchsi.com.  

Questions or to place an order call 302-537-7979 or 537-

5175.  

mailto:stein@mchsi.com
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Tickets On Sale Now! 

  

 

 

 

 

                April 11, 2015 

  Lions Vision Research Foundation  

                and 

    Lovernet Breakfast 

           9:30 a.m. 

  Modern Maturity Center, Dover, DE 

Hear the latest updates of your  

Multiple District projects !! 

 

 

PID Ted Reiver—Chairperson 
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 DISTRICT 22-D 

T H E  I N T E R N A T I O N A L  A S S O C I A T I O N  O F  L I O N S  C L U B S  

2014-2015 

 “Blowing the Whistle for Lionism” 

 

DISTRICT 22D 

MID-WINTER SOCIAL 

SATURDAY – MARCH 21, 2015 
 

Club Presidents and Secretaries, 
 

All club members and guests are invited to honor and socialize with District Governor Cheryl Jones and 

PDG Bob on Saturday, March 21st.  The Mid-Winter Social will be held at the  Felton Fire Hall  in  

Felton, DE  with a cash bar  beginning at 5:30 PM and the program at 6:00 PM. The cost is $26.00 per person  

and dress for the evening is casual. 
 

The menu is: fried oysters, chicken salad, roast beef, coleslaw, dumplings, mashed potatoes, gravy, green beans, 

rolls and butter. There will be ice cream and cookie for dessert, plus coffee, iced tea, and hot tea. 
 

We have some surprise entertainment in store for the evening. Be sure to attend! There will be lots of fun! 
 

We will also have a silent auction, a 50/50 raffle, and door prizes which will be drawn throughout the evening. 

We are asking each club if they would please bring one or two gifts for our door prizes. 
 

An enjoyable evening is planned with delicious food, good fellowship, and entertainment. 

If you have any questions, please e-mail; cdraper48@comcast.net or sheilann60@comcast.net. 
 

Yours in Lionism, 
 

Cathy   &   Sheila 

 

ZC Cathy Draper & Lion Sheila Schieferstein 

Co-Chairpersons 

 

RESERVATION FORM – PLEASE RETURN BY DEADLINE OF MARCH 6, 2015. 
 

Complete, detach and return to: Lion Sheila Schieferstein, 77 Valery Drive, Felton, DE 19943. 
 

Make checks payable to District 22D – Tickets will be picked up at the door. 
 

Club Name _________________________________ Contact Person ______________________________ 
 

Check enclosed for number attending __________  at $26.00 each =  $ _____________________________ 
 

List name of attendees below: (use reverse side if needed) 

 

    

    

    

    

mailto:cdraper48@comcast.net
mailto:heilann60@comcast.net
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District 22-D Lions Club 

District Bowling Tournament 

 

 

Club Presidents, 

 

I would like to invite all Lions, Lioness, Leos, and guests to attend our annual 22-D 

District Bowling Tournament. Here are the particulars: 

Date: Sunday March 22, 2015 

Place: Milford Bowling Lanes 

Time: Registration at 12:15 pm. 

Bowling begins at 1:00pm. 

Cost: $11.00 per bowler - (4 bowlers per team) 

Note: Only teams comprised of all Club members will be contenders for 

trophies. 

50/50 Drawings and Door prizes 

Please RSVP to Lion Jim Littleton by March 14, 2015 

Please submit attached reservation form with registration fee 

Make checks payable to District 22D 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Submit to: Lion Jim Littleton Phone: (302) 875-1153 

34630 St. George Road Cell: (302) 430-9812 

Delmar, De. 19940 

List names of team members below   Name of Club___________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Good Luck and Have a Great Time ! 
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Blowing the Whistle for 22D 

BLOWING THE WHISTLE  



 

 

From the Desk of the Editor/Publisher  

Please send me your newsletters, pictures, announcements and articles 

for publication in the District News Bulletin by the 15th of each month,  

before 10AM. Late submissions will be carried forward to the next 

months edition.              

                  Lion Sheila Schieferstein  

                   302-284-9730  

                        besheilann@gmail.com  

We’re on the Web ! 

www.golions22d.org 

Page 28 Issue  8 

The ABC’s of Lionism 

 Q - is for QUALITY:  Strive for quality in everything you do, 

whether it be recruiting new members or beginning a new    

service activity. 
 

   R - is for RECOGNITION:  Recognize  the  outstanding   

efforts of your members at every opportunity 

LOOK FOR THIS 

IN EVERY ISSUE! 

 


